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Governor’s Executive Residence Commission



MEETING

August 4, 2022

MINUTESU
ERC Members in Attendance:

Jesselie Anderson, Chair
Victoria Bourns
Steven Goodwin
Shalae Larsen
Gloria Kummer

Jenney Rees

David Baird

Jennifer Ortiz

Guests in Attendance:

First Lady Abby Cox
Office of the First Lady


Lynda Horne
Governor’s Mansion
Jim Russell



DFCM
Mike Keeney



DFCM

CeeCee Niederhauser

DFCM

Travis Sheppard


GSBS Architects

David Ericson



Mansion Foundation

Byron Russell



Mansion Foundation

Bryce Rowser



Utah Highway Patrol

The Governor’s Executive Residence Commission met at the Taylorsville State Office Building, Bonneville Room in Taylorsville Utah.  Two members joined the meeting via the Zoom meeting platform using the following link:
https://zoom.us/j/93236947675?pwd=U1RZV1oxOG4rVFdMazNrL1lXeGZ5Zz09
· WELCOME
Chair Jesselie Anderson welcomed commission members, acknowledged the presence of First Lady Cox, and expressed appreciation for her attendance at the meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 9:16 am. 
· APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE JUNE 2, 2022 MEETING
The Chair asked if there were any correction to the minutes prior to approval.  Vicki Bourns requested a correction on page 2 under the agenda item Governor’s Mansion Master Plan Update and asked that the record be corrected to read the “bathtub in the third-floor guest bathroom” rather than the “first-floor bathroom.”  With this correction, Chair Anderson asked for a motion to approve the minutes.
MOTION:
Jenney Rees moved to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2022 meeting with the corrections requested. The motion was seconded by David Baird and passed unanimously. 

· PRESENTATION OF THE MASTER PLAN RECOMMENDATIONS FOR BLOCK 407
Chair Anderson expressed appreciation for the service performed by the First Lady, DFCM, UHP, members of the commission and others who served on the Master Planning Steering. Travis Sheppard from GSBS Architects and gave an overview of the master plan recommendations.  Highlights of his presentation included:
· The Block 407 Master Plan sets out a series of recommended actions and projects to meet the goals of the State of Utah relating to the needs of the Kearns Mansion and Carriage House, Glendinning Home and the surrounding site.  The recommendations fall into two primary categories:
· Actions to improve the overall functionality of state-owned buildings and property and

· Projects to maintain and preserve the historic buildings and property.

· The Steering Committee identified several challenges face by operators of the Kearns Mansion and Carriage House and the First Family.  Many of these challenges are a result of a changing social environment and the needs of young families.  The challenges include:

· Security

· Interaction and delineation of private versus public spaces within the Mansion and on the grounds

· The need for secure, private outdoor space

· Elimination of overlap in first family pathways and visitor pathways

· The need for flexible office space

· Opportunities for historic rehabilitation

· Storage space related to state functions

· The Master Plan identifies several big moves that will address the identified challenges and position the buildings and grounds to continue to serve the people of the State for decades to come and include:

· Address safety and security recommendations in Design-Based Threat Assessment including:

· Visitor screening

· Separation of private and public spaces

· Control of buildings that overlook the first family areas

· Purchase the three privately owned buildings on the block

· Evaluate the three buildings and parcels to meet unaddressed needs:

· Additional public safety operational space

· Additional flexible office space

· State of Utah storage needs

· Ramping for recommended underground parking

· Build private underground parking for the first family to eliminate cross on-block traffic patterns

· Build private outdoor space
· Relocate the Division of Arts & Museums and repurpose the Glendinning Home for:

· Visitor Screening and Tour Orientation

· Executive Mansion administration

· Public Safety operational space (partial)

*Correction was made to the plan that the executive mansion administration would not move into the Glendinning Home.

*(It was noted that the Glendinning Home is the oldest structure on the block and is being repurposed because of its strategic location on the property)
· Extend the secure boundary to include all state-owned buildings on the block

· Revise visitor pathways to avoid first family secure pathways and areas

· Address the recommendations in the HSR and CLR as appropriate including:
· Demolition of 1960’s addition to the Glendinning Home

· Rehabilitation of the Carriage House as a reception area and flexible office space to include key historical elements

· Identification of key plantings within the landscape to preserve and protect.

Mr. Sheppard explained the security stairway, key card access, improvements to the carriage house, plans for the Glendinning Home, security perimeter, and identified the purpose and specifics of the master plan which would improve functionality of the property and serve the future governor as well as the public at a later time.
After reviewing the project scope and recommendations, there were questions and discussion concerning the location of the screening/privacy wall, the flexible space, the historic nature of the surrounding properties, the basement remodel and kitchen space, the sculpture which belongs to the Glendinning Home, the timeline for the project, and the likelihood of legislative funding.
Chair Anderson and other board members shared their appreciation to the steering committee and their engagement in this process.
There were some small edits and updates to the plan which were noted during the presentation. The discussion continued with comments about relocating the Division of Arts and Museums which is currently occupying the Glendinning Home and the urban density of the Mansion area with buildings across the street which are higher and overlook into the mansion property. 
Chair Anderson asked if the commission was ready for a motion.

Discussion Concerning a Motion:

There was discussion concerning possible revisions to the master plan over the next five to ten years and if the plan could be amended.  Jim Russell suggested this language should be added to the final plan. The current decisions for the property are in alignment with the present master plan; however, if the document is open to the possibility for revisions continually, then it creates problems. This should be a long-term plan and unchangeable for a period of time before it is open for revisions.  There could be elements of the plan such as the recommendations for security which consistently change over time, but recommendations for condition assessments and projects should not be reviewed on an ongoing basis.  The small changes recommended by the Board today are different and were discussed and noted.

MOTION:
Victoria Bourns moved that the Executive Residence Commission recommend the master plan as presented with the edits/updates discussed during our meeting today.   The motion was seconded by Shalae Larsen and passed unanimously. 
The meeting continued with discussion concerning a marketing and communication plan for the surrounding residents and to inform the public about long term planning. Information about the master plan should be provided as well as timing of implementation. Chair Anderson suggested we reach out to the Governor’s office for a recommendation prior to the next meeting. Currently the master plan will stay in the draft stage until additional changes have been made. 
Commission members commenting that this project would not benefit the Cox family directly but will provide additional safety for future administration and their families. Jim Russell suggested that additional verbiage should be added to the master plan to indicate that the plan was not created for the current administration but is planned for the future.  
Members of the Mansion Foundation expressed their support of the project and anticipate working with the commission with the improvements to the carriage house.  
· ADJOURNMENT
MOTION:
Vicki Bourns moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:51 am.
